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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
November 22, 2016
 Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.
Attendees: Janene Christopher (President), Gary Smith (Vice President), Julia Gregory (Treasurer), Ruben Carriedo, M.A. Hillier (speaker phone), Esther Leeflang,  Colleen Clery Ferrell (Club Director), Andrew Macfarlane (Secretary)  Geoff Griffin (Tennis Director) and Julie Prichard (Social Media Chair).
The October 2016 meeting minutes were approved unanimously. 
Member/Guest presentation – Paula Di Dio, (website designer), gave a report on BTC’s website. She said there were over 20,000 visitors this past year and app. 80 viewers per day. The most popular time to view the website was listed as 11:00 p.m. The home page is most popular, followed by the tennis pro page. Paula encouraged the Club to create events on the website which increased traffic. Fresh content generates new hits on the website. The top three searches were BTC, free courts and tennis courts in San Diego. Geoff said that he has received more calls for lessons than ever before. The revamped website was launched in October of 2015. 
Julie encouraged Board to set up accounts to follow BTC on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram . Geoff recommended free clinics be reinstituted. Julia suggested offering to non-members only and to advertise through the website. She recommended a $1000 budget for free clinics in 2017, which will be presented at the December meeting.
President's Comments (Janene Christopher)
Commented about the faucet /fountain that was recently repaired. Colleen added a drinking fountain faucet/spout per a member’s suggestion. Many members complained that it took too long. A valve type hose bibb was installed in addition to the drinking fountain faucet  
New canopy (two panels) installed between courts 8-9. 
Members now want an additional section added. Julia suggested members pay for the additional panel. Colleen said some have already offered.
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin) 
The Turkey Shoot Social went well with 25 players competing. Manuela prepared the food. A Go Fund Me account has been set up for a friend from Sudan who is trying to transport his wife over to the US. Info on the Holiday Gift Drive will be out soon – Julie will assist. Organizations are Storefront, Stand Up For Kids, The International Rescue Committee and the Midway Stocking Project. 

Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· Employee request to Upgrade to Tennis Plus – Club used DIRECTV and this service not available.
·  SDTF October tournaments – Both tournaments netted club $3680.
·  Pavilion contributions from Press Family – The family is waiting for final tally and budget for new pavilion.
· Completed maintenance ( list created by Julia  & Colleen) 
1. Poles/Posts in front of Reservations Office painted
2. SDDTA windows with termite damage
3. Light covers in front of Pro Shop
4. Wheels fixed on Pat Poisett’s umpire chair
5. Painted areas around vents on side of Clubhouse

6. Screened area between courts 8-9

7. Removed graffiti on Muan’s flower container and bench above ct. 19

8. Fixed cement corner on court #10

9. Removed Trump graffiti on stadium steps

10. Replaced missing stadium bricks

11. Cleaned gutter behind courts 9-10

12. Replaced water spigot and added fast flow lever
13. Lens on court 21 replaced

·  Report on Day Pass Tallies and Membership totals – Membership holding steady at 1190. Day pass tallies most frequented by local players using Challenge Court, with friends of members next and then Google search.
Committee Reports
· Budget and Finance (Julia) 
· 2017 budget will be discussed and voted on at the December meeting. 
· Would like to add in Junior Tennis funding once again, as well as free clinics. Difficult to estimate impact on overall budget as well as what unforeseen maintenance issues may arise in the future. 
· Lighting budget - $5000 for lighting upgrade. 
· Landscape Budget- based on Dan’s planning document.
· The outside court tournament income helped the month of October financials overall, yet skewed the budget because the income was unexpected. 
· Expenses need to be fine tuned for 2017. 
· $2000 will be set aside each month to save for resurfacing the remaining 7 courts. (Cost is $5000 /court = $35K needed) 
· Facilities (Janene) – See comments under President’s Comments
· Constitution and Bylaws – None
·  Employment and Personnel – Updated BTC Employee Handbook completed and distributed. Employee reviews in Executive Session.
· Ethics – None
Contract and Lease
· Cafe – Planning to begin opening on Saturdays in January 2017 from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. Will be open for all tournaments and special events. Colleen to send Ohana the list of events (Car show/ Cross Country Meets ect.)
Other Issues

· Newsletter – Planning on end of November publication.
· Website – Discussed earlier in Member/Guest Presentation
· Advertising/Public Outreach - None

· Fundraising – None 
Unfinished Business 
· Tournament Pavilion plan and naming rights – Still in the works
New Business
· Artwork Request for Electrical Box – Colleen will ask City for permission
Adjournment: 8:25 p.m. Executive session to follow
The next board meeting will be December 20, 2016   

Pg. 3

